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PRESS RELEASE - IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
 

On Thursday, February 1, 2024, for the applicants that applied for the first phase of 
FEMA’s Personal Property Debris Removal (PPDR) program, during the application 
period from July 2021 to March 2022, the project will begin. The first phase includes 
vegetative debris such as downed or leaning trees.  
 
For the applicants that applied for the second phase of PPDR, demolition, it is currently 
awaiting FEMA Obligation, and the City of Sulphur will provide an update on progress 
via press release once the project start date is established. 
 
If you are an applicant that has questions or concerns regarding this phase of the project, 
your calls should be directed to City Hall at 337-527-4500. 
 
This program is not accepting any new applications and there will be no future 
application periods for this specific Hurricane Laura personal property debris removal 
project.  
 
If you are not an applicant for the FEMA PPDR program, all debris placed at the road 
must meet requirements established by Waste Management.  

 
 


